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20th March 2020
Dear Colleagues

As in Primary Care, much work is going on in our secondary care services to anticipate and plan for the huge challenge of COVID-19. Without a doubt, for us all to be most effective and supportive of one another in the next weeks and months we will need to work together in ways that we have not be used to, at a time when many of us may be struggling personally.  

To keep you up to date with important changes without over-burdening in-boxes , the Alliance is planning to send any updates to primary care through the LMC bulletin and the COVID-19 CCG briefing. In the event of needing to communicate more quickly to you, we will ask the COVID-19 CCG team to add it to their daily bulletin. 

If you have suggestions for how the Alliance could work with practices or would like to highlight something that has or hasn’t gone well, please contact either me andrea.trill@tst.nhs.uk or Jill at the LMC jill.hellens@nhs.net. I know the LMC are collating information daily on the workforce pressures in primary care and this will be really important to share. 

Some useful information from the Alliance:

1. Consultant Connect to the care of the elderly team. This line has been set up for clinical queries for the frail and elderly. If you find yourself considering admission for a resident in a care home, please use this line. To access this, you will need to use your practice CC tel number and select elderly care. It is linked to National CC, but we aim to man it with our team. 

2. Clinical advice for those under 75 (an age guide). This line is a direct mobile telephone number and is held by one of our acute physicians. SPL also have the facility to contact this line for a 3-way conversation. As this line is a direct mobile line to clinicians manning it in addition to their other work, please use it with care for those conversations that would help your decision-making about admission to hospital. 

3. Out-patient referrals. We have had a few bumps and mis-communications in this area, but the guidance below was sent to teams yesterday. The teams will be prioritising urgent work, but as you will understand, the ability to respond to routine referrals is likely to reduce considerably in the next few weeks. 
 “In respect of routine outpatient referrals – we do anticipate that these will reduce significantly as primary care changes its focus.  We will be emphasising to primary care colleagues that routine patients are very unlikely to be seen for the foreseeable future, and therefore GPs should take steps to support patients accordingly. However, understandably there will still be patients that are referred and, as long as they meet our normal referral criteria, our current approach is that these should be triaged and accepted as normal. Please do not reject and refer back to the GP. We are working through our plans of how we communicate with patients that have been recently referred so that they are reassured that 

they on our waiting lists; in the same way as we are working through our communication 

plans for patients that we are cancelling”

4. Elective surgery. This will be reducing in the next days and weeks and is likely to stop entirely by early April. Plans are in development for how to maintain and continue surgery for our urgent and cancer patients.

5. Other. Many teams in the Alliance are working on guidance that will help to reduce the burden of work in both primary and secondary care, eg the rheumatology and gastroenterology departments regarding routine blood testing for DMARDs. We will let you have all this information as soon as it is ready. I know there is much concern in primary care about how you are going to manage to look after patients who are unwell in the community. There is much work going on in the background looking into this, including with palliative care and as soon as that information is ready it will be communicated out to you.  

With very best wishes

Andrea

Andrea Trill

Medical Director for Integrated and Community Care, GP

PA: Charlotte Udall charlotte.udall@tst.nhs.uk 07900 626367

Working together for a healthy Somerset
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